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Comrades,              01 April 2019 
 
As we enter the month of April, the post is positioned to meet the 
requirements of All State, and All American. Well done to our 
membership and leadership team in making the milestones for these 
achievements. 
 
At the April meeting we will close nominations and elect the leadership 
team for the new VFW year. The election will be followed by the 
installation of the newly elected and appointed officers. Remember, this 
is your post. There are several positions available to be filled, and its a 
great opportunity for you to get involved and infuse our post with your 
ideas and thoughts. 
 
On April 19, and 20. District 5 will hold its convention in Chiang Mai. 
Post leadership and interested members are welcome to join us. During 
this meeting, district officer nominations will be closed followed by 
elections and installation of the new district officers. This is a great 
opportunity to join in the Camaraderie and observe the VFW workings 
at the District level. 
 
Coming in May, the post will once again observe the solemn occasion of 
Memorial Day. The committee is presently working to firm up the 
details which will be provided to you in the near future. We will conduct 
a short memorial ceremony that will be followed by a picnic type 
lunch.   
 
This month our Post and others throughout the District will be attending 
the ANZAC ceremony in Kanchanaburi on 25 April, it’s a great event and 
if you are interested in joining us, please let me know. Accommodations 
are scarce during this event so it’s important to book now. 
 
Key dates in April:  
 
13 April 1300: Membership Meeting/Elections 
 
19-20 April:  District 5 Convention Chiang Mai  
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25 April:  Anzac Day Ceremonies Kanchanaburi 
 
Yours in comradeship and service to veterans,  
 
Jack Farrell 
Commander,  
VFW Post 12146 Banchang-Utapao, Thailand 
 
Email: john.p.farrell@icloud.com  Mobile: 082-173-4677 


